

PART 2

QUESTIONS 6–10

Listen to Rosie talking to a friend about places for a party.

What is the problem with each place?

For questions 6–10, write a letter A–H next to each place.

You will hear the conversation twice.

Example:

0 University Hotel

G

Places

6 Brown's Café

7 Rivers Hotel

8 Bridge Restaurant

9 Garden House

10 Opera Café

Problems

A closed

B cold

C dark

D dirty

E expensive

F full

G old

H small

PART 3**QUESTIONS 11–15**

Listen to Joe asking about a French language course.

For questions 11–15, tick (✓) A, B or C.

You will hear the conversation twice.

Example:

- | | | | | |
|---|------------------------------|---|------------|-------------------------------------|
| 0 | Lessons for beginners are on | A | Monday. | ☐ |
| | | B | Wednesday. | ☒ |
| | | C | Friday. | ☐ |
-

- | | | | | |
|----|---------------------------|---|----------------------|--------------------------|
| 11 | The best class for Joe is | A | French Conversation. | ☐ |
| | | B | Business French. | ☐ |
| | | C | French for Tourists. | ☐ |

- | | | | | |
|----|-----------------------|---|-------|--------------------------|
| 12 | Joe's class begins at | A | 6.30. | ☐ |
| | | B | 7.15. | ☐ |
| | | C | 8.30. | ☐ |

- | | | | | |
|----|---|---|----|--------------------------|
| 13 | How many other students will there be in Joe's class? | A | 9 | ☐ |
| | | B | 14 | ☐ |
| | | C | 15 | ☐ |

Test 2

14 What should Joe take to his first class?

A a dictionary ☐

B a coursebook ☐

C a notebook ☐

15 Joe will pay

A £25. ☐

B £145. ☐

C £170. ☐

PART 4

QUESTIONS 16–20

You will hear a girl asking for information about going to Kendal by bus.

Listen and complete questions 16–20.

You will hear the conversation twice.

Bus to Kendal

First bus leaves at: 6.45 am

Cost of single ticket:

16

£

Buy ticket from:

17

Address of bus station:

18

..... Street

next to:

19

At bus station, you can buy:

20

..... and newspapers

PART 5

QUESTIONS 21–25

You will hear a telephone message about a trip to the theatre.

Listen and complete questions 21–25.

You will hear the information twice.

 Telephone message 	
To:	Jamie
From:	Michael
Name of play:	21 The Party
Date:	22 August
The theatre is opposite:	23 the
Meet Michael at:	24 pm
Mobile number:	25

You now have 8 minutes to write your answers on the answer sheet.

PAPER 3 SPEAKING (8–10 minutes)

The Speaking test lasts 8 to 10 minutes. You will take the test with another candidate. There are two examiners, but only one of them will talk to you. The examiner will ask you questions and ask you to talk to the other candidate.

Part 1 (5–6 minutes)

The examiner will ask you and your partner some questions. These questions will be about your daily life, past experience and future plans. For example, you may have to speak about your school, job, hobbies or home town.

Part 2 (3–4 minutes)

You and your partner will speak to each other. You will ask and answer questions. The examiner will give you a card with some information on it. The examiner will give your partner a card with some words on it. Your partner will use the words on the card to ask you questions about the information you have. Then you will change roles.

Test 3

PAPER 1 READING AND WRITING (1 hour 10 minutes)

PART 1

QUESTIONS 1–5

Which notice (A–H) says this (1–5)?

For questions 1–5, mark the correct letter A–H on your answer sheet.

Example:

0 You can leave your luggage here.

Answer:

0

A	B	C	D	E	F	G	H
☐	☐	☐	☐	☒	☐	☐	☐

1 Some lorries cannot go under this.

A

Western Railway
Woodville Town – Drayton Park
Monday – Friday only

2 You cannot travel by these trains at the weekend.

B

Bus to City Centre
Adults £1.50
Children under 2 travel free

3 You must pay to leave your car here.

C

ALL DRIVERS!
BRIDGE ONLY 5 METRES HIGH

4 Use this if you have to catch a plane.

E

City Trains
Please put large bags
between seats

5 You may sit where you like.

F

Hospital Parking
for visitors
£2 per hour

G

Choose any seat on the plane
No numbers on tickets

H

Drive Slowly
Lorries Turning

PART 2**QUESTIONS 6–10**

Read the sentences about an ice-hockey player.
Choose the best word (A, B or C) for each space.
For questions 6–10, mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.



Example:

- 0 Neil to play ice-hockey even when he was a very small boy.

A enjoyed

B wanted

C welcomed

Answer:

0

A	B	C
☐	☒	☐

- 6 Neil ice-hockey every evening with his team.

A made

B joined

C practised

- 7 Neil was an excellent player and his team soon began to competitions.

A earn

B win

C take

- 8 Sometimes it was for Neil to find enough time for both his ice-hockey and homework.

A difficult

B terrible

C worse

- 9 When he school at sixteen, Neil went to a special sports college.

A moved

B left

C passed

- 10 Now Neil is a famous ice-hockey player and you can often him on television.

A listen

B see

C look

PART 3

QUESTIONS 11–15

Complete the five conversations.

For questions 11–15, mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Example:

0



Where do you
come from?



A New York.

B School.

C Home.

Answer:

0

A B C

11 Is there any sugar?

- A Nothing.
- B I need it.
- C I'm afraid not.

12 Let's go to the concert tonight.

- A Have you got tickets?
- B Who was playing?
- C What's it about?

13 Can you carry these bags?

- A It doesn't matter.
- B I'm fine, thanks.
- C Well, I'll try.

14 Thanks for a lovely meal.

- A I enjoyed seeing you.
- B I'll be ready soon.
- C I don't want to come.

15 How is your mother?

- A She's 54.
- B Much better, thanks.
- C She's tall and beautiful.

QUESTIONS 16–20

Complete the conversation between two friends.

What does Anita say to Ivan?

For questions 16–20, mark the correct letter A–H on your answer sheet.

Example:

Ivan: Hi Anita. How was your weekend?

Anita: 0 E

Answer:

0	A	B	C	D	E	F	G	H

Ivan: OK, but I had a bit of a problem on Saturday.

Anita: 16

Ivan: In a way. I couldn't find my keys.

Anita: 17

Ivan: Only to the shops. I needed a birthday present for my mum.

Anita: 18

Ivan: I bought some chocolates from the local shop. Do you think that'll be OK?

Anita: 19

Ivan: I hope so! I found my car keys this morning. They were in the bathroom.

Anita: 20

Ivan: Yes, so I can drive you home, if you like.

A She'll love them.

B Did you want to go anywhere special?

C How did they get there?

D Well, at least you've got them now.

E Great, thanks. What about yours?

F Did you have trouble with your car again?

G She'll help you find them.

H So did you get her anything in the end?

PART 4

QUESTIONS 21–27

Read the article about Ravi Patra, who works on music programmes on television, and then answer the questions.

For questions 21–27, mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Ravi Patra

In 2006, Ravi Patra started working for a music company and three years later, in 2009, got a job on the music television channel Rock TV.



Ravi enjoys working on television, but when he was younger he wanted to fly planes. Later, he became more interested in football. But Ravi has always loved music, so he tried to get work with Rock TV. His boss says he gave him the job because he wanted it more than anybody else!

When he started at Rock TV, Ravi arrived first at the office and was the last to leave at 10 in the evening. Now, he starts a bit later, but he is still busy until 10 pm. Before lunch, he usually writes his words for the show and in the afternoon he has meetings or makes Rock TV advertisements.

Ravi has many popular bands on his show and the stars are often interesting people. But Ravi knows that everyone watches the show to hear great music. Getting that right is more important than anything else.

Ravi knows what questions to ask the band members. He tries to make them laugh and this is easy for him. Sometimes he cannot remember their names but he always has information about the bands to help him.

Sadly, his work means that he doesn't see his friends enough, but he has great fun on skiing trips and listens to music all the time.

Example:

0 Ravi Patra started working with Rock TV in

- A 2003.
- B 2006.
- C 2009.

Answer:

0	A	B	C
☐	☐	☐	☒

21 What was the first job Ravi wanted to have when he was younger?

- A footballer
- B pilot
- C singer

22 What did Ravi's boss at Rock TV say about him?

- A Ravi asked for a job at Rock TV more than once.
- B There were other people better than Ravi.
- C Ravi showed him how much he wanted the job.

23 How has Ravi's work changed?

- A He no longer begins very early.
- B He is busier than before.
- C He doesn't stay late at the office.

24 In the mornings, Ravi often

- A works on Rock TV advertisements.
- B meets important people at his office.
- C decides what to say on his programme.

25 What does Ravi think is the most important thing about the show?

- A It has lots of interesting stars.
- B There is great music.
- C He is popular with the guests.

26 What problem does Ravi sometimes have on the Rock TV show?

- A He forgets people's names.
- B He cannot stop laughing.
- C His questions make people angry.

27 Ravi would like to spend more time

- A in the mountains.
- B with his friends.
- C listening to music.

PART 5

QUESTIONS 28–35

Read the article about a mountain in Japan.

Choose the best word (A, B or C) for each space.

For questions 28–35, mark A, B or C on your answer sheet.

Mount Fuji

Mount Fuji is (0) Fujisan in Japan. It is 3776 metres high and is visited (28) people from all over the world. It is a very beautiful mountain and many artists have used it in (29) work.



It is sometimes possible to see Mount Fuji from Tokyo, but often the weather is (30) cloudy to see it clearly. The (31) time to see the mountain is (32) the colder months of the year, and (33) the early morning and late evening.

A very pleasant place to enjoy Mount Fuji from is Fuji Five Lake (Fujigoko), (34) is just north of the mountain. Mount Fuji is open for climbing in July and August, but not at (35) times of the year.

Example:

0 A called

B calling

C calls

Answer:

0	A	B	C
☒	☐	☐	☐

28 A by

B for

C with

29 A his

B your

C their

30 A too

B very

C only

31 A good

B better

C best

32 A since

B during

C until

33 A on

B in

C at

34 A which

B what

C where

35 A another

B both

C other

PART 6

QUESTIONS 36–40

Read the descriptions of some things in a bathroom.

What is the word for each one?

The first letter is already there. There is one space for each other letter in the word.

For questions 36–40, write the words on your answer sheet.

Example:

0 You can use this to tidy your hair.

c _ _ _ _

Answer:

0	c o m b
---	---------

36 People stand under this to wash themselves.

s _ _ _ _ _

37 If this is large, the bathroom will have lots of light when it is sunny.

w _ _ _ _ _

38 People wash their hair with this.

s _ _ _ _ _

39 You can look at yourself in this.

m _ _ _ _ _

40 If your hands are dirty, you can wash them with this.

s _ _ _ _